
Unconfirmed Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting - 7 May 2016.

ATTENDEES: Pierre Miles, Paul Richardson, Brian Chidwick, Phil Sanford, Julian Hensman, David Randall

Apologies: Chris Glasbey, Jon Marshall

AGENDA

1 Review of minutes of previous meeting

2 Review of  actions

3 Member Database

4 TRunnion, TRaction, TRR website, Facebook 
5 LVG Events 2016

a. Route to Lunch Revival

i. 15th May – Brian

ii. 19th June - ??????  

b. BIG-4

i. Luton Festival of Transport - 12th June

ii. Tibbles Tour - 26th June

iii. Bicester Flywheel - 2/3 July

iv. Social Event - date and venue are TBD

v. Others?

6 LVG Events 2017

a. Drive-It-Day

b. Continental weekend?

c. Joint tour with local group?

7 2016 Gaining TRaction Survey – review responses  

8 2016 Cars on Ramps:  Review

9 2016 GL Meeting - Review

10 TRR Financial Support 
11 2016 Committee Meetings – to be reviewed

a. Committee Meeting, 2nd  July 2016

b. Committee Meeting, 1st  October 2016

12 AOB

REVIEW OF ACTIONS

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	4
	Membership Spreadsheet

Julian to compare his membership spreadsheet to Brian’s “golden copy” and advise any changes.
25/10: Brian and Julian to meet to complete this exercise. Cloud will not be used for storing membership data for security reasons

7/2: C/F. Julian will find time to perform this task by 8/2/15

9/5/15: Julian has only found time to complete half this task.  It was agreed that too much information is being stored and all that is needed is:

· Name

· Spouse Name
· Town
· Mobile Number
· Email
· Car Details
Full information should be available at the office and it was agreed this should be the only record.  Julian and Brian will attempt to complete the spready reconciliation using only the 6 fields identified.  It will then be sent to the office requesting that a report be made available to the Committee that will show the information required.  Other suggestions included: an improved group allocation process and perhaps a membership information request in TR Action.  These two points will be raised at the same time.

4/7/15: Carried Forward

3/10/15: Julian and Brian will attempt to identify a free Saturday to work on this together.

13/2/16: There has not been time to work on the old database but Brian has created a new database with the six fields agreed plus additional notes on members and their cars.  The current draft (leavalley2015 v0.g2) includes only the members for whom we have a valid email address.  A draft has already been copied to Julian and a hard copy was shown to committee at this meeting.  Following recent email discussion with Howard Pryor concerning membership of local groups and voting rights, we will request the TRR office to update their records to show all current members in our new database as LVG members.  We will also question the process by which new members are allocated to a local group and how members are made aware of the need to update the office when they move or choose to join a different group.  There are about 100 members in our catchment area for whom we don't have a current email address and it's fairly likely that the office doesn't have a current address for some that have moved, either within the LVG area or out.
A suitable topic to be raised for discussion at the forthcoming Group Leaders meeting.

19/3/16: Information gathered by Jon at a recent meeting of Registrars: TRR is producing a new membership database; Phil Tucker has been tasked with reviewing the new database.  It was also noted that the membership application form does not request email addresses.

Pierre said that he had requested in his acknowledgement of intent to attend the GL meeting that membership problems be included in the meeting discussions.  

Action: Jon to follow up on progress by keeping in contact with Phil Tucker and Jo Whitty.  Ongoing
Action: Pierre to contact Phil Tucker and Jo Whitty to describe perceived problems and ask for them to be investigated.  Discussed at the April GL meeting – no further action at this time.  Action closed.
Action: Brian to send an email to all on his contact list indicating that they will be deleted from the contact list unless they respond by indicating that they wish to remain on the list. Ongoing  (See agenda item 3 below.)  
	Julian / Brian

Brian / Jon / Pierre

Brian / Jon
	31/12/14

8/2/15

19/3/16

7/5/16
2/7/2106

	23
	Website Content.
7/2: Brian mentioned that the website content, despite the website renewal by head office, is out of date.  Julian to investigate
9/5/15: Carried forward until new website is available.

4/7/15: Carried forward.
3/10/15: This action was originally to update the group info page which on the old website could not be easily updated.  Carried forward until this information is ported to the new TRR website.

13/2/16: Following the change of GL, we will have to update this page and all links to LVG information in TRaction and on the main TRR website.

19/3/16: With new people now in place for GL, Deputy GL and Treasurer, there is a need for updates to be made to both names and information in several areas, including the TRR records and website pages, information contained in TRaction and the LVG website pages.

Action:  Pierre to propose updates to the relevant areas, using Brian’s guide, and inform TRR of the required changes.

7/5/16: Required changes to LVG website and TRaction submitted and have eventually all been incorporated.  The situation was confused by the existence of 2 LVG websites; one the long-standing original site and the other the new website developed as part of the ongoing update to the TRR website.  It appears that TRR failed to fully communicate the actions planned as part of the update to the TRR website.  Brian is now working to transfer information from the old site to the new site.  Action closed.
	Julian / New GL / Brian

Pierre


	ASAP

On Hold

2/3/16

1/4/16

Closed

	41
	Luton Festival of Transport, 12th June

Date is now confirmed and Paul will arrange to get free entry passes for club members as usual.  

We intend to build on last year's successful collaboration with TSSC and expand it to invite all Triumph owners to join us in an expanded area.  Paul will liaise with Pete Lewis of TSSC and show organiser Mike Timlett (Chiltern Vehicle Preservation Group) to organise the area.  Brian will promote on the TR Forum and Facebook and also liaise with Tim Hunt to involve Club Triumph and Graham Shipman to involve Pre-1940 Triumph Motor Club.

19/3/16:  Paul has requested 16 tickets for use by LVG members to enter the venue and park in a ‘Triumph’ area.  Note that this is now an LVG BIG-4 event – see item agenda below.

7/5/16: Tickets received by Paul and are mostly distributed.  Action Closed.
	Paul / Brian
	ASAP

Ongoing

Closed

	42
	Tibbles Tour, 26th June

As we have decided not to organise a group tour this year, we will promote Tibbles Tour within the group.  This is a CACCC one-day general classic car tour which continues to be popular and well-supported by a number of LVG members and ex-members and other local Triumph clubs.

19/3/16: No information has yet been promulgated by the event’s organisers.  Note that this is now an LVG BIG-4 event – see agenda item below.

7/5/16: Action closed as this is now a Big-4 event – see below.
	Brian
	1/5/16
Closed

	43
	LVG IWE 2016 Attendance (15-17 July)
LVG attendance at the IWE requires organisation.  Jon will be camping as usual and will liaise with any others to arrange a suitable group area and collect sail banner from Paul and arrange its transport to Lincoln.

19/3/16: Ongoing.  Noted that there is some disquiet within the LVG concerning the cost of attending on a day-only basis –some members are not able to commit in advance to attending and so may be deterred from doing so by the cost.

7/5/16:  Noted that similar concerns were aired at the April GL meeting.  Nothing to add.  Action closed
	Jon/Paul
	2/7/16

Closed

	44
	Future Events for 2016

19/3/16: Several suggestions have been made for a social event and another that could be held in 2016, preferably later in August or in September, as the events currently planned are closely bunched.  It was decided that a small subgroup be established to provide a shortlist of venues/events from which the committee can agree the final selection.

Action: Paul to work with Phil and David Randall to provide a shortlist of venues/events for August/September.

7/5/16:  Discussed in the meeting – see minutes.  This action is closed.
	Paul / Phil / David R
	7/5/16

Closed

	45
	LVG Trophy
19/3/16: Pierre to have the Bright Spark Trophy mounted on a new plinth.

7/5/16: New plaques fitted to original plinth.  Trophy now in use.  Action closed.
	Pierre
	17/4/16

Closed

	46
	Social Event – Autumn 2016
7/5/16: Julian to draw up a chart of possible social events for the autumn 2016 and Brian to circulate to all LVG members.
	Julian / Brian
	1/6/16

	47
	International Trip
7/5/16: Phil to use the TRR Forum to seek information on tour companies that specialise in arranging classic car tours, for discussion at the July committee meeting.
	Phil
	1/7/16

	48
	LVG Library
7/5/16: Pierre to contact Jon Marshall and Phil Titchner regarding an LVG library.
	Pierre
	1/7/16

	49
	LVG Calendar
7/5/16: Pierre to contact the North London Group to ask about their method of producing a calendar

7/5/16: Dave R to look into his ‘Bedford’ source for producing calendars 
	Pierre / Dave R
	1/7/16


MINUTES OF MEETING

1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  The previous meeting’s actions were reviewed and comments made.  All actions open from the last meeting and all new actions from this meeting are shown in the table above.

2. Review of Actions

Updates on the status of all actions open at previous meeting are recorded above.

3. Member Database

Brian is incorporating all available information into a new data base, using the information categories previously agreed.  There are many gaps to be filled and committee members were asked to provide Brian with any information they had available, particularly for LVG members from whom little has been heard for a long time.  When the data base is more complete, we will contact TRR to ensure that this data base and the TRR data base contain the same information and that TRR members from the LVG area are all included.

4. TRunnion, TRaction, TRR Website, Facebook

TRunnion:  The next publication of TRunnion is imminent and looks to be a very full edition.

TRaction:  Pierre apologised for the fact that he had failed to submit a Social Scene article for TRaction #290.  This came about because it was missed in all the other communications regarding TRR website updates.

TRR Website:  There are 2 areas of the TRR website that contain LVG information.  The first is the original site and is being maintained only until the new website has been fully populated with current and historical data.  The second area is the new website and should be accessed from the main website page using the ‘Local Groups’ button and then using the LVG ‘Read More’ button. 

Facebook:  The LVG Facebook page is slowly increasing in popularity, with an increasing number of participants and visitors.  Julian will be removing himself as an ‘administrator’ for the page and will use his FB proficiency to test out the general user experience of the page.

5. LVG Events 2016

a. Route to Lunch Revival

i. 15th May – Brian will lead this from the Baldock Service Area.  Exact time and location will be promulgated.

ii. 19th June – Paul will lead from Woburn.  Exact time and location will be promulgated.

b. BIG-4

i. Luton Festival of Transport - 12th June

Entry tickets have been received and distributed.  More can be obtained if necessary.  A little closer to the date, we will liaise with the TSSC to assist in setting up the allocated area at Stockwood Park.

ii. Tibbles Tour - 26th June

Information on this event has now been received.  As before, this Tulip tour will start at Harpenden Golf Club and end at the Carpenter’s Arms, with a lunch time stop for an optional BBQ lunch.  Full details will be included in the imminent edition of TRunnion.

iii. Bicester Flywheel - 2/3 July

Paul has registered our interest in attending this as a club event and said that bookings should be made direct with the organisers, quoting the TRR as the club of interest, in order to fully register and obtain a car pass.  Cost of attending is £11.50 per person, which is half the normal price.  We will be attending as the LVG on 3 July.

iv. Social Event

There was a long discussion on possible events for September/October, with the following showing particular interest:

-  Visiting Bletchley Park

-  Visiting Maldon, Essex

-  Visiting the Museum of Power near Maldon – lots of interesting things with some associated with steam – see www.museumofpower.org.uk 

-  Visiting the De Havilland museum

-  Joining in the ‘Totally Triumph’ weekend at Hemsby, Norfolk  (23-25 September).  Organised by Stag Owners Club, TSSC, Club Triumph and the TRR – checkout the website at: www.totallytriumph.org.

-  Vineyard visit: Chilford Hall near Linton, Cambridgeshire

-  Visit Burghley House, Stamford

-  Visit Wicken Fen, Cambridgeshire (a very interesting place visited during our 2014 ‘King’s Run’ tour.

-  Arboretum at either Westonbirt (S Cotswolds) or Batsford (Moreton in Marsh)
It was decided that a chart should be drawn up listing possible events and that the chart should be distributed to all LVG members and especially to their ‘other halves’ to be annotated with first, second and third choice preferences for a social event in the autumn.  Members will be urged to compile their responses quickly to enable a choice to be made before August.  Action :  Julian to draw up the chart for Brian to circulate to all LVG members.

6. LVG Events 2017

This was the first occasion on which possible events for 2017 were discussed in the committee.  The following events were considered as being suitable for further deliberation:

-  Cars on Ramps: this is a very well supported event and is certain to be repeated in 2017;

-  Drive-It-Day: agreed that we need to do this as a group, possibly linked to an event or location of specific interest to members;

-  Visit to a rolling road, possibly to Wilsher’s Garage at Wimpole (http://www.wilshers-garage.com/rolling-road) or the company used by the North London Group;

-  Visit to Bletchley Park, possibly linked to a film evening (if not already done in autumn 2016);

-  Visit to the Telford / Iron Bridge area (similar to that already done by the North London Group);

-  A video evening, possibly at The Cock or a sports club venue;

-  Joint tour with a local group;

-  International tour.

It was believed that 5-10 LVG members could be interested in participating in a European trip and that possible areas of interest could include for instance: WW1 battlefield sites, Normandy beaches, Brittany/Normandy tour, Honfleur and Loire Valley chateaux.  These are all relatively close to the UK and could serve as a ‘taster’ for those not sure about taking their cars abroad.  There was interest in approaching specialist tour companies to make use of their expertise in organising such activities and Phil took an action to use the TRR forum website to seek recommendations for tour companies that we could use (or avoid) for an overseas trip.  Once we have information of this nature, we will distribute a questionnaire to LVG members to establish the level of interest and the type of trip of interest, eg, long weekend, 4-5 days or 8-10 days. 

7. 2016 Gaining TRaction Survey

Julian has received about 12 responses from the latest survey.  Analysis is ongoing and will assist in establishing the group’s programme for 2017.

8. Cars on Ramps 2016 - Review

The Cars on Ramps event held at Robsport, Shepreth on 30 April was considered a great success, with a dozen cars being inspected by the Robsport team during the course of the morning.  Several cars required a little attention, demonstrating that even conscientious owners may not be completely aware of the true condition of their car.  We were all well looked after with refreshments as well as technical advice and it was agreed by all that the event should be repeated next year.  Our thanks go to the whole team at Robsport.

Unfortunately, the ‘Ladies Who Lunch’ parallel event held by Pat Glasbey was supported by only one lady.  However, Pat was able to share her extensive knowledge of Cambridge and an excellent lunch at ‘Jamie’s Italian’ in The Old Library was thoroughly enjoyed.  This event will also be repeated in 2017 when it is hoped that more ladies will be able to participate.

9. Group Leader Meeting 2016 – Review

The GL meeting was attended by Chris Glasbey and Pierre and a report will be included in the next issue of TRunnion.  Pierre offered additional information on a few of the topics, including: efforts to be made in maintaining membership levels, extending the benefits of being a family member, area coordinators and the membership survey.

10. TRR Financial Support

There were a few suggestions concerning possible expenditure that would benefit the LVG, including: a second gazebo that could be used at events (especially in inclement weather), table banner to publicise LVG meetings and buying a base plate for securely keeping the sail banner on the ground.  The following actions were placed:

Action: Phil to follow up with the TRR the possibility of funding a table banner – using background information from Brian regarding possible costs, if available;

Action: Phil to establish cost and possible source of a second gazebo (with Lea Valley logo?) and follow up with TRR;

Action: Paul to find the paperwork for the sail banner to enable sourcing of a suitable base plate.

11. 2016 Committee Meetings 

Following a short discussion, it was agreed by the new committee that the dates previously identified would remain unchanged, as listed below:

a. Committee Meeting, 2nd  July 2016

b. Committee Meeting, 1st  October 2016

12. AOB

LVG Library
On taking over as Treasurer, Phil noticed reference to an LVG library and asked for further information.  The existence of such a library was news to the committee and it was decided to ask longer serving members for their recollections concerning library.  Action taken by Pierre to contact Jon Marshall and Phil Titchner.

LVG Cale
nder

Phil asked about the possibility of producing a 2017 calendar showing LVG events and carrying photographs applicable to the LVG.  This was considered a good idea and Pierre took an action to contact Mike North of the North London Group to find out how they obtained their calendar.  Dave Randall also took an action to check out a company near Bedford that has been used for a similar calendar. 

Meeting Closure

Pierre then closed the meeting.  
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